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Pastor Steve Words from  

Hi Good People! 

 

I am writing this month’s newsletter from my room at the Conference on Ministry (COM) in the town 
of Howey-in-the-Hills (just northwest of Orlando).  Yes, that is the name of the town.  COM is the 
yearly meeting of the pastors and deacons in the Florida Bahamas Synod.  We worship, reconnect 
with friends, make new ones, network, learn form one another, and just share in the life of ministry. 

 

There is always a keynote speaker that presents on topics that can hopefully be readily applied to a 
congregation’s church life.  This year retired Professor of New Testament and prolific book writer Dr. 
Mark Allan Powell’s presentation was Pursuing Peace and Encouraging Others (Romans 14:19).  At 
the time of me writing this newsletter, Dr. Powell had managed to say many thought provoking and 
inspiring one-liners and statements.  I jotted down a few that tickled my mind, heart and soul and 
want to share with you.  Ponder each thought and or scripture as a devotion. 

 

“Anytime we have multiple encounters with someone, it is an opportunity for a relationship.” -Mark 
Allan Powell 

Who do you encounter often but don’t yet have a meaningful relationship with? 

 

“Evangelism is changing people’s assumptions about God and God’s people.” -Mark Allan Powell 

What assumptions about any of God’s persons or communities of people are you being challenged 
to think differently about? 

 

On how to live our lives as a child created in God’s image… “We don’t get a checklist of what to do, 
but an image of what to be.”  Mark Allan Powell 

Despite God creating you to be what you are, what do you find yourself doing, and why? 

 

“The unity of the church is not an idea to be realized, but a fact to be recognized.”  Mark Allan 
Powell 

On the Apostle Paul’s assertion in Romans 12:5...so we, who are many, are one body in Christ, and 
individually we are members of one another. 
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John 15:5 I am the vine, you are the branches. 

“The branches job is to receive what the vine wants to give.”  Mark Allan Powell 

Do and be what Jesus gives us!  Faith, Hope and Love! 

 

In His Peace and Encouragement, 

Pastor Steve 

 

 

 

 

 

BAPTISM 
Nativity celebrated a baptism September 21, 2025.  Emera Bryson, born January 10th was joined 
with her big sister Carys and parents Audra and Rodney Bryson along with many family members 
and friends. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
A MINISTRY FAIR WAS HELD 9/21 
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MEN’S GROUP 
Following worship on Sunday 10/5 the men of Nativity are encouraged to meet in the sanctuary and 
discuss getting a men’s group up and running. Bring your ideas!  

 

THANK YOU! 

Thank you to all the wonderful members that donated towards a bonus for me.  Your generosity 
was most appreciated! 

Kari Donnelly, Office Manager 

 

SPENDING PLAN MEETING & CHURCH COUNCIL MEMBER VOTE 
Calling all voting members of Nativity, your church council will have two vacant seats available after 
the first of the year. New council members will be presented and voted in at the October 
26th Spending Plan Meeting for 2026. Council terms are two years in length. Your Nativity leadership 
asks that you prayerfully discern your gifts for leadership. Please contact Breanne Johnsen, Sharon 
Speckmann of the nominating committee to learn more about what a commitment to council 
entails. In the meantime, let’s give a huge thank you to Shonda Staudt and Denise Varlack for their 
service to Nativity and Christ’s church!  Please be sure to join us on the 26th for this meeting 
following worship. 
 
 

BECAUSE OF GOD’S GREAT MERCY: A STEWARDSHIP PROGRAM FOR NATIVITY 
Good People, In recent weeks you have received emails, and a letter about our “Because of God’s 
Great Mercy” stewardship program. In the last couple weeks you were mailed a letter, along with 
your year to date giving statement, and an offering/commitment card. A filled out offering/
commitment card is beneficial in helping us prepare Nativity’s spending plan for 2026. If you have 
not submitted a commitment/pledge card as of yet, please consider doing so. Commitment/pledge 
cards can be found on the hutch in the Family Room. You can also call in or email your information 
to 561-622-4998 or kari@pbnativity.com. Thank you!  
 
 

ACT LOVE WALK 
Read more to learn how to support this ministry… 
 Continue to bring in non-perishable foods for the food pantry. See shopping list insert. 

 Mark your calendars for 11/1 and/or 11/2 to help serve the food insecure guests of our local   
motel communities. 

 
Act Love Walk is based on the biblical principles of Micah 6:8 ALW is the mission outreach of 
Nativity. From this truck we bring the love of God  to the food insecure, support justice initiatives, 
and create community around ice cream! ! Interested in Act Love Walk? You are encouraged to join 
us at 5:45PM on Tuesdays to plan, strategize and to organize the pantry. Contact Mike Moore 
at mtmoore1313@gmail.com, or Pastor Steve at pastor@pbnativity.comfor more information. 

Food items can be dropped off between 9 and 5PM M-F in the designated space by the church 
office. 

 
 

THRIVENT CAUSE KITS 
If you have utilized your Thrivent Action Teams, there is another way to give back! You can have a 
“Thrivent Cause Kit” sent to your home, choosing a water filter or solar lamp kit to help others 
without access to clean water or electricity. The kits come with easy-to-follow assembly directions, 
tools needed and a return-address label/box. You can assemble these kits at home, or bring your kit 
to church so it can be assembled after service during fellowship time. You are able to order one 
Cause Kit each year. If you need help ordering your kit, please see 
Amy Winsor.  

mailto:kari@pbnativity.com
mailto:mtmoore1313@gmail.com
http://pastor@pbnativity.com/
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BIBLE, BITES AND BREW BIBLE STUDY 
Bible Study will meet on Tuesdays from 9:30-10:30. A time of faith, fellowship and the preaching 
text for the coming Sunday.  Everyone is welcome.   

 

CHILDREN’S CHURCH 
Children 4th grade and under are invited to children’s church for biblical 
instruction and fun Sunday mornings. Drop your child off in the last 
classroom on the right before the breezeway as early as 8:50. Join us for 
worship at 9am and then please pick your child up following worship.  If you 
would like to sign up to lead or assist a children’s church, please use the code 
here. 

 

THRIVENT MEMBERS 
If you are a Thrivent member and have not used your Action Team cards, please contact Kari in the  
church office.  You have two a year that can be used for both sandwich making ministries or for a 
fundraiser of your choosing. 
 
 

CHURCH BUILDING REPAIRS  
The code corrections mandated by the city have all been done.  Nativity’s 
building and grounds are almost 63 years old and in constant state of needed 
fixes and updates.  We are currently getting quotes on our roof and you can 
see numerous areas around the living room and sanctuary that leak when it 
rains.   
  
DONATE THROUGH PAYPAL LINK TO THE RIGHT. THANK YOU FOR YOUR LOVE AND 
SUPPORT OF NATIVITY.    
 
 

TAKE HOME SANDWICH MAKING 
We supply the ingredients. You make the sandwiches at home and return them 
to church. We deliver them to the food insecure of our community. Questions? 
Contact Linda Roehl at 561-493-8873. Use QR code to sign up online.  Next 
event is August 7 & 8. Pickup is going to be between 11am-4pm the Thursday 
before a second Saturday.  Drop off will be the next day, Friday, between 9am-
3:30pm. 
 

GIVING TO NATIVITY 
To explore and give to a specific ministry of Nativity, us the QR codes below to navigate to our 
webpage where you can learn about us and through PayPal.  Thank you, and God bless! 

Church Operations            Preschool                     Community Service & Outreach 
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Please return this page and next to Nativity office or send to 
kari@pbnativity.com.   
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LADIES!  DEADLINE TO SIGN UP FOR THIS EVENT IS OCTOBER 10, 2025.  SIGN UP 

TODAY!   

USE BAR CODE BELOW OR WWW.FLWELCA.COM 

 

 

 

WOW IN OCTOBER 
It is a tradition that churches attending the Gathering make something to share.  Women of 
Worth (WOW) will be making prayer necklaces (or a Lutheran rosary).   
Shonda will have the sheath of fabric sewn ahead of time.  We need ladies to come and put 
beads and rubber bands in/on these to make the necklaces.  Then, when you pray, you can turn 
your necklace around and pray. 
We will meet Thursday, October 9th from 6:30-8:30pm. Please bring $5 for pizza dinner.  Bring 
another $5 for our offering.  We will collect $5 at each meeting to give us a beginning to our 
fund so that as things come up throughout the year, we have money to draw from. 

 

 

SUNDAY SERVERS 
Would you like to help with greeting, assisting Pastor Steve, children’s 
church teacher or assistant or serve fellowship.  Scan the code to sign up. 
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NATIVITY PRESCHOOL  

Learning through PLAY!  Sensory play with sand– finding letters.  
There is so much conversation happening around our youngest 
learners table! 

 

OCTOBER PRESCHOOL BIRTHDAYS 

10/11     GLORIA CLERVEAU 

10/15     BLAKE SCHEETS 

10/23     PENELOPE SAVILLE 

10/25     MS. JUDY 

10/31     MS. THERESA 

 

 

QUICKIE CHURCH PRESCHOOL CHAPEL 

Wednesdays at 8:45 a.m. is our 20-25 minute long Quickie Chapel.  At Quickie Chapel we take a 
story from the bible and interact with it in song, dance and video.  Sing and dance as much or as 
little as you like.  No judgement here!  At chapel, we also learn the Five Respects (Respect God, 
Respect Yourself, Respect Others, Respect Things and Respect Creation).  All are welcome to join 
us! 
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EXTRAS AT NATIVITY PRESCHOOL 
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GOD’S WORK OUR HANDS/CAMP SUNDAY 9/7/2025 

Nativity kids and adults that attended Lutherock Camp this past June shared songs and memories 
with the congregation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rice & beans were bagged for Act Love Walk and cards made. 
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Ministries Feeding  
 

 

ACT, LOVE, WALK (MOBILE FEEDING MINISTRY) 

The food pantry shelves of ALW are in need of restocking. The pantry’s needs can be found on the 
church website, a bulletin insert on Sunday morning, or on the wall in the family room. Items 
purchased for the pantry can be brought to church and put on the wire carts in the Family Room. 
Thank you and God Bless! Would you like to help, and or give to Act Love Walk? Join us on Tuesdays 
at 5:45pm or contact Mike Moore at mtmoore1313@gmail.com, or talk to him at church! God is good!  
 

October needs for Act Love Walk:  

Macaroni & Cheese (microwaveable cups or boxes)  Shelf-Stable/ Dry Milk 

Pop-top soup or individual meals (i.e. spaghetti)  Granola/Snack Bars 

Ramen        100% juice boxes 

Canned tuna/chicken/meat      Paper plates & bowls 

Mayonnaise & Mustard      Plastic utensils 

Nut Butters/Jelly/Honey      Any other kid-friendly foods 

Fruit Snacks        Gift cards 

Crackers/Goldfish/Cheez-its     Cereal 

Applesauce/Yogurt pouches No open packages/expired food items.  
    

SANDWICH MAKING 
October and November kits are all claimed.  There is one left for December.  You may go online and 
sign up for next January to reserve a kit containing supplies to make 50 sandwiches to go to the 
homeless.  Go online to the link below to sign up for one or more of the kits.   
Pick up for October is the 9th between 11a and 4p.  Then return to Nativity Friday, the 10th between 
10a and 3p. 
Please sign up today to help feed the homeless and hungry at Signup genius link:  https://
www.signupgenius.com/go/9040549A4A72BA7F94-46859274-2ndsaturday 
Thank you to our September sandwich makers:  Gloria Jackson, Nancy Hunter, Barbara Shelley, Carole 
Rajan and Andrew Moss, a PBGHS student who’s mom knows Linda.  Thank you to Linda Roehl for 
shopping.  Thank you to Thrivent for funding our event. 
 
 

 

THIRD MONDAY SANDWICH MAKING 

Our onsite sandwich making ministry will be Monday, October 20th at 9:30am in the church reception 
area where we will prepare approximately 400 sandwiches to be delivered for the homeless and 
hungry.   Please join us if you have an hour to spare.  Plastic gloves will be provided. 
 

Thank you to September sandwich makers: John Steffen, Stan and Mary Ann Spech, Tom Kuhn, Kari 
Donnelly, Pastor Steve, Kelly Rabbitt and Charlie Beiser.   Thank you to the John and Nancy Steffen for 
shopping and delivering the finished sandwiches to St. George’s.  Thank you to Thrivent for funding 
our ministry.   
 

 

 

mailto:mtmoore1313@gmail.com
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Happy Birthday This Month To: 

10/8       Sue Miller 

10/9       Debra Flynn 

10/11     Makenah Rogers 

10/18     Erin Miller 

10/19     Stan Spech 

10/22     Tom Kuhn 

10/28     Sara Hoekstra 

10/29     Caleb Moore 

10/31     Theresa Saccone 

FOLLOWING LIFE AT NATIVITY 
Keep up with what’s going on at Nativity by following us on Facebook. Search @PBNativity within 
Facebook. Follow us on Instagram at nativitylutheranpbg. 
 

Thank you to all for your continued support! 

Your support and contributions will enable us to meet our goals and improve our 
ability to serve.  Your generous donation will help fund our missions. Donate 
today on our website or by scanning this QR code with your phone: 

 
Website: https://nativitylutheranpbg.com/ 
 

THE GOOD NEWS FROM THE GARDENS PODCAST 
This is the audio of Sunday morning’s scripture and message made available following Sunday’s 
service.  
 
LISTEN! CONVERSATIONS WITH THE COMMUNITY 

Listen! Is an occasional series of conversations with members of Nativity Lutheran.   

Who will we listen to next? Maybe you! Contact Pastor Steve 
at pastor@pbnativity.com before he contacts you! 

https://nativitylutheranpbg.com/
mailto:pastor@pbnativity.com
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Sunday Monday 
 

Tuesday 
 

Wednesday 
 

Thursday 
 

Friday 
 

Saturday 

  
 
 
 
 

 1 
 
8:45a Children’s 
Chapel 

2 
 
No School 
 

3 
 
 

4 
 
 

5 
8:15a Choir 
Rehearsal 
9a Worship 
Men’s Group 
 
 
 
 

6 
 
 
 
 
 
 

7 
9:30-10:30a 
Bibles, Bites & 
Brew 
12p Dance 
 
5:45p Act Love 
Walk 
 
7:30p 12-step 

8 
 
8:45a Children’s 
Chapel 
 
 
 

9 
 
11a-3p Pick up 
sandwich kits 
 
 

10 
 
10a-3p Return 
sandwich kits 
 
Deadline to sign 
up for WELCA 
Gathering 

11 
 
 

12 
8:15a Choir 
9a Worship 
 

13 
 
 
 
 

14 
9:30-10:30a 
Bibles, Bites & 
Brew 
12p Dance 
 
5:45p Act Love 
Walk 
6p  Council 
 
7:30p 12-step 

15 
 
8:45a Children’s 
Chapel 

16 
 
 
 
 
 

17 
 
No School 

18 

19 
8:15a Choir 
9a Worship 
Baptism 
 
 
 
 

20 
 
 
9:30a Sandwich 
Making 
 
 
 
 
 

21 
9:30-10:30a 
Bibles, Bites & 
Brew 
 
5:45p Act Love 
Walk 
7:30p 12-step 

22 
 
8:45a Children’s 
Chapel 

23 
 
 
 
 

24 25 

26 
8:15a Choir 
9a Worship 
10:15a 
Congregational 
Meeting 
 
 

27 
 

28 
9:30-10:30a 
Bibles, Bites & 
Brew 
12p Dance 
 
5:45p Act Love 
Walk 
 
7:30p 12-step 

29 30 31 
Preschool Trunk 
or Treat & 
Costume Parade 
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Pastor: 
 Pastor Steve Winsor 
 swinsor73@gmail.com 
 (727)542-0287 
      
 
School Director: 
 Pia Heiser 
 pia@pbnativity.com 
 
 
Office Manager: 
 Kari Donnelly 
 kari@pbnativity.com 
 Cell: 561 676-7361 
 
Music Director: 
 Yinyu Li 
 yinyugrandpiano@gmail.com 
   
 
Teachers: 
  Judy Novoa 2’s Teacher 
   Theresa Saccone 3’s Teacher 
       Sandra Calle, VPK Teacher 
     Caitlin Morrissey, VPK Co-Teacher 

President:                         Abby Moore 
 214-354-4827 

abigailbmoore@gmail.com 
   
Vice-President:               Shonda Staudt 

561-358-2442 
cpateach13@gmail.com 

                 
 
Treasurer:                              
 
Secretary:                  Hollond Romaine 

561-267-0543 
hollondann45@gmail.com 

 
Council Members at Large:                                    

Micah Miller 
407-415-7367 

millermicah15@gmail.com 
 

Denise Varlack Joseph 
561-371-3035 

varlack.de@gmail.com 
 

Lakesa Ferguson 
941-623-7127 

lakesa36@gmail.com 

Leaders 
Other Church  

Prayer Chain:     Sandy McClellan 
alexandria.mcclellan@gmail.com 
   
Women’s Ministry: Amy Winsor 
winsor97@gmail.com 
Lakesa Ferguson 
lakeksa36@gmail.com 
 
Act, Love, Walk (Mobile Ministry): 
Michael Moore  
mtmoore1313@gmail.com 
 
Take Home Sandwich Making: 
Linda Roehl   lindaroehl411@gmail.com 
 
3rd Monday Sandwich Making: 
John & Nancy Steffen  
nancysteffen7@gmail.com 
 

NATIVITY LUTHERAN CHURCH  
4075 HOLLY DRIVE 

PALM BEACH GARDENS,   FL   33410 
561-622-4998 
Pbnativity.com 

God’s work... 

...Our hands 


